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March 17, 2013 
 
Dear Praying Friends: 
 
Greetings from Pohnpei. As you all are aware, Lihna and I were in Guam for about a week 
(March 2nd to March 10th). We were in Guam attending the Fresh Water Conference that was 
held at Harvest Baptist Church. We had a wonderful time there fellowshipping with Harvest 
Baptist Church family, HBBI and HBBC staff and students, and our son, Sonny Jr., our daughter 
–in law, Cindy, and our two grand children. We were blessed as we spoke to our Micronesian 
students and as we encouraged them in keeping on keeping on for the Lord. We were also blessed 
to participate in the mission’s conference and Fresh Water Services and fellowship with Brother 
Whetstone and his wife.  
 
Please continue to pray for our ministry here in Pohnpei. Pray for our youth ministry, prayer 
meeting on Fridays, visitation on Saturdays, and our home Bible study meetings we have each 
week. 
 
Please pray with us for a family car. The car that we’ve been using broke down last week just 
days after we came back from Guam. The engine’s joints leak very badly. The repairman told me 
the engine needs to be taken apart, repaired, and put back again. This will be a costly repair.  
 
The following are other church prayer needs that we have. Please pray earnestly with us for these 
needs.  
 
     l. Need a church vehicle to transport people who want to come to our church but  
        don’t have the means.   
     2. Need to finish the room at the back of our Capital Hill Baptist church building to be 
        used for office and place for counseling.  
     3.  Our church anniversary this year falls on April 25th. We will be having worship  
         services the whole week from April 21st to April 27, 2013. 
     4. Our Vacation Bible School this year will be held this summer during the last week 
         of July, 2013. 
     5. Pray for salvation of lost souls we talked with each week in our church and during,  
         home Bible study and visitation. 
     6. Direction for our son, Sonny Padock Jr., who will be graduating from HBBC this 
         School year.  
     7. God’s will for our son, Haworth Padock, who will be graduating from Calvary  
         Christian Academy high school this school year.  
 
Thank you for your prayers and support. Keep standing strong on the solid rock which is our Lord 
and Savior Jesus Christ.  
 
In His Service,  
Sonny, Lihna and Family   
 


